

May 22, 2024

Contact: Kerry Prosser
Assistant City Manager
Kprosser@ci.sisters.or.us
Sisters, Oregon

NOTICE OF ELECTION FOR SISTERS' CITY COUNCIL

At the General Election on November 5, 2024, three positions on the Sisters City Council will appear on the ballot. The filing period for interested candidates <u>begins on June 5, 2024, and all filing requirements must be completed by 5:00 pm on August 27, 2024.</u>

OPEN CITY COUNCIL POSITIONS

The terms of Council President Andrea Blum, Councilor Jennifer Letz, and Councilor Susan Cobb will end on December 31, 2024. All three are eligible to apply for re-election.

- All positions are non-partisan.
- All positions are volunteer/non-paid.
- All terms will begin on January 8, 2025.
- Swearing in will occur at the first meeting of the City Council on January 8, 2025.

QUALIFICATIONS AND RESIDENCY REQUIREMENTS

- A qualified elector under the laws and Constitution of the state of Oregon, and a registered voter of the City of Sisters; and,
- A resident of the City of Sisters who has resided continuously in the city during the 12 months immediately preceding the election.

Candidate packets are available, on the city's website at: www.ci.sisters.or.us/administration/page/election-information or can be picked up at City Hall, 520 E. Cascade Avenue.

Candidates are encouraged to submit election materials by August 20, 2024. Perfected petitions must be submitted by August 27, 2024, at 5:00 p.m. to qualify for the ballot.

For questions about the process, please contact Kerry Prosser at 541-323-5213, by e-mail kprosser@ci.sisters.or.us, or stop by City Hall at 520 E. Cascade Avenue